
PUBLIC NOTICE 
Notice of Extension of the Public Comment Period for a  

Draft Environmental Impact Report 
 

WHO:  California Polytechnic State University, San Luis Obispo Facilities 
Planning and Capital Projects (Cal Poly) 

 
WHAT: Cal Poly has extended the public comment period for the Student Housing 

South draft Environmental Impact Report (EIR). The original comment 
period is underway, and was set to end January 9, 2014. The comment 
period has been extended to January 24, 2014.  

 
The Student Housing South project consists of approximately 1,475 beds 
of student housing in four- to five-story structures along with a 300- to 500-
space parking structure on approximately 12 acres at the current location 
of the R-1 and R-2/G-4 surface parking lots at Grand Avenue and Slack 
Street. The project requires amendment of the campus Master Plan.  
 
An EIR has been prepared that evaluates the environmental impacts 
related to the project. Significant unavoidable impacts of the project 
include air quality, greenhouse gas emissions, and traffic. Copies of the 
document are available for review at the Kennedy Library on campus, the 
City/County Library at 995 Palm Street in San Luis Obispo, and online at: 
http://afd.calpoly.edu/facilities/facp_index.asp  
 
The comment period has been extended to January 24, 2014. Please 
submit written comments to  
 
CSU Board of Trustees 
c/o Nicole Carter, Senior Planner 
SWCA Environmental Consultants 
1422 Monterey Street, C200 
San Luis Obispo, CA 93401 
 
Email: ncarter@swca.com 
 
by 5:00 p.m., January 24, 2014. If you need more information about this 
project, please contact Joel Neel, Cal Poly Facilities Planning and Capital 
Project Director, at (805) 756-2193.  

 
If you challenge this matter in court, you may be limited to raising only those issues you 
or someone else raised in written correspondence delivered to the appropriate authority 
during the comment period.  


